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June 8, 2001
To: Steve Harry, Technical Support Analyst
Fr:  Ronald J. Beato%%irector of Administrative Services

Re:  Our meeting June 6, 2001

This memo will serve to document the discussion that occurred in my office at
approximately 9:00 a.m. today. In attendance were:

Tama Allen
Steve Harry
Ronald Beaton

Our discussion was focused on the attached information that was provided to Al Cousino
of Hillsdale Housing Commission. Apparently, Mr. Cousino had, in a prior telephone
conversation with you, related the difficulties he had been experiencing processing the
monthly wage and service report to MERS. (See attached memo)

During our discussion this moming, Ms. Allen and I asked why you released a memo
written by an outside consultant (Dave Ceccoli) to Mr. Cousino. You responded that you
did not see that this is a “big deal” and saw no harm in releasing the information.

As Ms. Allen and 1 did tell you, it could be a big problem. The memo written was
provided to MERS as correspondence from a paid, contractual employee. Mr. Ceccoli
created this information during the course of his contract and did not specify that this
information be subject to public disclosure. Information written to MERS of an advisory
nature is not public information and must not be shared or disclosed unless appropriate
authorization has been obtained.

The fact that this information is approximately two (2) years old also dictates careful
consideration prior to release of information in the future. MERS has modified our
direction concerning update of the wage and service reporting process and as a result of
receiving old information; this individual has assumed facts that are no longer relevant.
The disclosure of this type of misinformation can result in a negative image for MERS
that is unwarranted.

In the course of our discussion you have repeatedly failed to understand the potential
negative impact to MERS concerning the above disclosure. As a result, I am instructing
you as follows:




[image: image2.png]1. You will send out no information, diskette, email responses, faxes, etc.
from MERS without the prior review and written approval of the
Information Systems Director and the Director of Administrative
Services.

2. Your focus will be completion of the MERS Procedures Manual. Your duties
relating to Wage and Service Reporting will continue for the time being.
Questions concerning modifications to this reporting procedure or changes to
the existing process should be directed to the Information Systems Director.

3. Your performance will be reviewed in 30 days. If you have failed to adhere to
these instructions, disciplinary action will be taken.

Steve, this is a significant case of poor judgment that could have very serious
implications. I have discussed the above with Anne Wagner, MERS Executive Director
and she is in support of my position in this matter.

c. employee file
Anne Wagner, Executive Director
Tama Allen, Director of Information Systems
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